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Cffice of Public Relations 

Salve Regina 
The Newport College 

Newport, Rhode Island 02840 
Published for the College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Relations. Deadline Tuesday, NOON. 

VOLUME 12, NUMBER 3 September 23, 1982 

ADMISSIONS APPOINTMENTS 

Five new appointments have been made recently in the Admissions Office. 
Elizabeth B. Vendittelli has been appointed Director of Admissions, and will 
be responsible for overall supervision and organization of the office. 

Kathleen M. Horan and Thomas J. Lynch were promoted to Assistant Directors 
of Admissions. Kate, a Newport resident, has worked at Salve for the past 
two years as an Admissions Counselor. Her responsibilities include the 
coordination of the College's summer-tour program in Ochre Court and the 
college direct mail contact program for potential undergraduate and graduate 
students. 

Mr. Lynch, with six years admissions experience, will be responsible for 
designing a comprehensive recruitment travel schedule and will work closely 
with members of the admissions staff regarding evaluation and selection of 
students entering the College directly from high school. 

New to the Admissions Office are staff members Robert J. Hole, Admissions 
Counselor, and Anne M. Lynch, Admissions Officer. Mr. Hole, a graduate of 
St. Anselm's College, Manchester, N.H. and a Middletown resident, will rep­
resent the College in its student recruitment effort. Miss Lynch, a native 
of Newport, will also participate in the College's recruitment efforts, 
assist with student interviews, and will oversee the computerization of 
admissions data. 

OPEN HOUSE 

The Admissions Office is expecting a large crowd of High School students and 
their parents to visit the campus on Sunday, October 3, 1982 for the annual 
Open House. The residence halls as well as the academic buildings will be 
open to visitors between the hours of 12:00-4:00. The assistance of the total 
College community is requested for this event. Students who would like to 
assist with Open House are asked to contact the Admissions Office by Friday, 
September 24th. 

FACULTI NEWS 

Art Department Faculty To Hold Exhibition at Cushing Gallery, Newport, October 
2-25. 

Opening reception for the exhibition will be 5-7 p.m. Saturday, October 2. 
Faculty members displaying their works are Jay Lacouture (Raku); Richard 
Carbotti (graphic design - logo/corporate identity development); Mark Sottnick 
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(video production - ("Within Normal Limits); Mel Lieberman (photography); 
Brother Ralph Bucci (clay forms); Sister Arlene Woods (paintings/painting­
collages); Angelo Marinosci (drawings and photography). 

Gallery hours are Tuesday through Sunday from 1 to 5 p.m. The Gallery is 
located at 76 Bellevue Avenue. Admission is free. 

Carolyn Currier and JoAnn Mullaney from the Nursing Department have recently 
been accepted into the doctoral program at the University of Connecticut at 
Storrs . They will be earning their Ph.D. 'sin the field of education with 
emphasis in Curriculum and Instruction. 

Dr. George Morris recently participated in the 43rd Annual Meeting of the 
Seahorse Institute for Corrosion Technology held in Wrightsville Beach, 
N.C. The international symposium was a four day event with representatives 
from government agencies, research institutes, universities and private 
companies participating. Attendees include applications engineers, R & D per­
sonnel, manufacturers and producers of marine materials and products. 

An informal forum, it is designed to encourage open discussion by attendees 
of current research being conducted in their laboratories in the field of 
corrosion research and materials properties in a seawater environment. 
Faculty members interested in any aspect of this field are welcome to contact 
Dr. Morris for further information. 

Judith A. Gifford, Instructor of Bibliography/Serials Librarian, has been 
accepted as a book reviewer for the Library Journal. Her first review 
appeared in the September 1, 1982 issue of that periodical and a second is 
scheduled for publication on September 15, 1982. 

FOR SALVE FACULTY WITH CHILDREN 

The Art Association of Newport's school is offering a 1/3 tuition discount 
to all Salve faculty's children. Classes begin the week of October 5 and 
registration is limited. A pottery class for children ages 12-16 will be 
held in the Mercy Hall Ceramic Studio and will be taught by Salve Art students 
Rosene Rinaldi and Kevin Trainor on Saturday morning from 10-12. 

Other classes include: 
Multi-media art workshop 
Multi-media art workshop 
Drawing 

Art for pre schoolers 
Teen Drawing 
Teen Writing 

- ages 7-11 
- ages 4-6 
- ages 12-6 

- ages 4-5, Tuesdays 
- ages 12-18, 
- ages 12-18, 

ALL ON SATURDAY 10-12 

9:30-11:30 

THURSDAYS, 2:30-4:30 

Salve faculty can deduct 1/3 from the $75 tuition price for a 10 week art 
experience including all materials. Additional discounts are also given for 
more than one child per family. For more information call the Art Association 
at 847-0179. 
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FALL OUTDOOR CONCERT 

A fall outdoor concert by soft rock vocalist Livingston Taylor will be held 
on Sunday, September 26, 1982 at Wakehurst. 

Taylor, brother of popular artist James Taylor, will follow singer Ray Boston 
who will open the concert at 2:00 p.m. 

Tickets in advance are $6. All tickets the day of the show are $8. 

For more information, please contact College Activities, Miley Hall, X332. 

DON'T TAKE CHANCES 

.•. with personal safety! 

On-campus streets are extremely busy and are not public walkways. Traffic 
can be heavy; tour busses and parked cars often obscure the vision of both 
pedestrians and motorists. If you're walking in the streets and not using 
sidewalks, you're creating a hazardous situation. 

With very little effort -- just think safety -- you can prevent a potentially 
serious accident. Remember, use the sidewalks and crosswalks. 

Don't take chances. 

TAKE THE CAMPUS BUS 

The on-campus shuttle bus is in operation from 7:00 p.m. to 10:15 porn, 
Just call extension 200 for your on~campus transportation during the evening. 

DON'T FORGET TO REGISTER YOUR CAR 

All members of the Faculty, Staff, and Student body are required to register 
their vehicles with the College Security Office to obtain a parking permit. 
College security has the authority to have towed, or otherwise removed from 
College property, any vehicle not having proper Salve Regina College identi­
fication for parking. New parking permits are be.ing issued at the Security 
Office, located in Miley Hall, Mon. - Fri. 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

THEATRE AUDITIONS 

Auditions for the medieval morality play, Everyman, will be held this Sunday, 
September 26, 1982, at 6:30 p.m. in the Little Theatre, Mercy Hall. Audition 
material should be two minutes or under for acting, dancing, and/or voice. 
Those auditioning for an acting role should perform material written in verse. 
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Crew meetings will also be held Sunday at 6:30 in Mercy. Those interested 
in working in make-up, costumes, stage, publicity, house, box office, or 
business crews are asked to attend. 

For more information about auditions call David Maske at ext. 207. 

For more information about crews call Debbie Greene at 849-3861 or Mark 
McNichols at 849-7536. 

"THE NAUTILUS" 

The student newspaper, The Nautilus, is presently being reevaluated and 
restructured. Anyone who has a genuine interest in this undertaking and 
is willing to make a serious commitment to time and effort is asked to call 
Barb Weldon 846-2824 or Susan Willis X347. 

STUDENT NURSE ORGANIZATION 

The first general meeting of the Student Nurse Organization will be held: 

DATE: Wednesday, September 29, 1982 
TIME: 7:45 pm 
PLACE:O'Hare Room 206 

We will be discussing nominations for committees and elections and will 
also be collecting dues. Everyone is welcome. Please come and show your 
support and interest! If you have any questions, contact Martha Collins 
at 849-1057 or Lynn Devaney at 849-3796. 

A REQUEST 

Mr . Frank Rosa, supervisor of grounds, and the members of the grounds depart­
ment, earnestly request that all members of the College community assist them 
in keeping Salve's campus beautiful by: 

walking on sidewalks and gravel paths rather than over lawns 
putting trash in the receptacles provided rather than just throwing 

things on the ground 
walking around a hedge rather than through a thin area of hedge. 

We have an extraordinarily beautiful campus,please help us, the grounds crew, 
to maintain it, 

MONTREAL WEEKEND 

A Montreal Fall Weekend is 
round trip transportation, 
dinner and show and more. 
information please contact 
ext. 332. 
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planned for October 9-11. The trip includes 
two nights accomodations, breakfast daily, a 
Cost is $109 based on quad occupancy. For more 
the Office of College Activities, Miley Hall, 
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FRESHMEN ELECTIONS 

Election of freshmen class officers will take place on Tuesday, October 5, 
1982 from 9 a.m, - 8:00 p.m. in O'Hare Academic Center. 

BLOOD DRIVE 

College Health Services shall conduct its first bl ood drive of the new year 
on October 13, 1982" It will be held in the Student's Lounge of O'Hare 
Academic Center from 10:00 a,m. - 3:00 p.m. 

Let's hope that the generous spirit, always shown here at Salve, shall prove 
itself on October 13th, Refreshments shall be served to the donors. 

V.I.N.E. 

Volunteers in Newport Education cordially invite you to an informational 
evening for Parents and Public. 

Learn about the volunteer programs in our schools, what is being done and how 
you can help. 

Meet the people who are working to enhance education in Newport schools. 

You can become a part of the learning experience. 

Come to Rogers High School Colonial Dining Room on September 30, 7:30 p.m. 

Dessert and Coffee provided. 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION - 849-7845 

SOUTHERN AFRICA FORUM 

"Southern Africa Forum" is the title of an October lecture series to be 
sponsored by the WORLD AFFAIRS COUNCIL OF RHODE ISLAND, the Council for 
International Studies of Brown University, and the Rhode Island Committee 
for the Humanities. This four-part series will focus on the historical, 
political, economic, religious, and cultural issues facing the countries of 
Namibia, Botswana, Zambia, South Africa, Zimbabwe, Mozambique, Malawi, and 
Angola. All lectures, which will be followed by open discussion, are free 
and the public is invited. They will begin at 7:30 p.m. in Alumnae Hall, 
180 Meeting Street, Providence, on the campus of Brown University. 

The first lecture will be October 4 - "Roots of Crisis" Leonard Thompson, 
Yale University historian, will be the speaker. 

CPARI FALL CONFERENCE 

The College Personnel Association of Rhode Island will hold its fall conference, 
entitled "Transforming Problems into Possibilities", on Thursday, October 21st, 
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at the University of Rhode Island from 8:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. The program 
will include morning and afternoon workshops (sessions are scheduled on 
career exploration through video tape, divorce mediation, Myers Briggs, 
hospice care, stress, travel on a beer budget, non-traditional students, 
human resources and new technologies), a luncheon, and a keynote address 
by Eleanor McMahon, Commissioner of Higher Education in Rhode Island. The 
conference and CPARI are open to anyone involved in college student personnel 
service, teaching, administration, or research, Information about the con­
ference and/or CPARI may be obtained from JohnRok - Counseling Services -
extension 282. 

NOTICE TO ALL COMMUTERS 

Please be certain that the Registrar's Office in Ochre Court has your local 
address and phone number. This information is needed .so that pertinent in­
formation can be sent to you directly at your local address. Please submit 
this information by September 30, 1982. A form is provided below. 

Street 

City, State, Zip Code 

Phone Number 

WOMEN'S TENNIS SCHEDULE 

September -

Saturday 25 Quinnipiac College H 11:00 
Monday 27 Curry College H 3:30 
Tuesday 28 Connecticut College A 3:30 
Thursday 30 Bryant College H 3:30 

WOMEN'S SOCCER SCHEDULE 

September -

Thursday 30 Rhode Island College A 3:30 

MEN AND WOMEN CROSS COUNTRY 

September -
Saturday 25 St. Anselm's College A Women 10: 30 a.m. 
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MEN'S SOCCER 

September -

Saturday 
Thursday 

25 
30 

CAMPUS MINISTRY 

Dean Junior College 
Roger Williams College 

Weekend Liturgy Schedule 

Saturday, September 25 5:00 PM 
Celebrant: Rev. Thomas Carnevale 

Sunday, September 26 10:00 AM 
Celebrant: Rev. Raymond McNicholas 

6:30 PM 
Celebrant: Rev. Douglas Spina 

9:00 PM 
Celebrant: Rev. Raymond McNicholas 

Residence Hall Liturgy 

Monday, September 27 Conley 
Celebrant: Rev. Douglas Spina 

A 
H 

1:30 
3:30 

Ochre Court Chapel 
Music Ministry: Mrs. Teresa Fitzsimmons 

Ochre Court Chapel 
Memorial Mass for Dr. Charles Cooke 

Music Ministry: Br. James Loxham 

Music Ministry: SRC students 
Eastgate Chapel 

8:00 PM 

Monday, September 27 
Thursday, September 30 

1:00 PM & 3:00 PM 
1:00 PM & 3:00 PM 

ORIENTATION SESSIONS FOR LITURGICAL COORDINATORS 
MISS KAREN DOBSON - THE GATEHOUSE 

Tuesday, September 28 8:15 
Celebrant: Rev. Thomas Carnevale 

Wednesday, September 29 8:15 
Celebrant: Rev. Thomas Carnevale 

Miley Resident Hall Liturgy 
Ochre Court, Great Hall 

Off - Campus Residence House Liturgy 
Honeysuckle Lodge 

Saturday, October 2, 1932 1:30 - 3:30 PM Twombley-Burden, Room, O'Hare 
FALL FILM FESTIVAL FOR CHILDREN IN GRADES 3-6. FOR MORE INFORMATION, PLEASE 
CONTACT THE OFFICE OF CAMPUS MINISTRY AT #302/389. 

Monday, September 27, 1982 4:15 PM Liturgy Ochre Court Chapel 
Celebrant: Rev. Raymond McNicholas 
This liturgy will be celebrated for Jo-Ann Laramee of McAuley Hall whose father, 
Robert G. Laramee, died suddenly on Sunday, September 12, 1982. 

Thursday, September 30, 1982 
Celebrant: Rev. Douglas Spina 
This liturgy will be celebrated 
ment, whose husband, Dr. Edward 
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12:05 PM liturgy Ochre Court Chapel 

for Dr. Dorothy Troendle of the English Depart­
J. Troendle, passed away recently. 
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The Sacrament of Penance is available before or after any Ochre Court liturgy or 
by appointment. 

Our Lady of Peace Spiritual Life Center in Narragansett, Rhode Island will 
present the following: 

Seasons of the Heart, A Prayer and Spiritual Direction Weekend,September 24-26. 
This silent weekend will highlight an unders .. tanding of. the seasons of the 
heart through conference, personal prayer and one-to-one spiritual direction. 
Fee . $50 . 00 

For further information, please call 884-7676 or 783-2871 between 8:30 AM 
and 4:30 PM, Monday to Friday. 

Parables by the Sea: An Ocean Weekend October 1-3 with Mary Costello, 
RSM and Patricia Mullaly, SND 

This weekend, held at an oceanside house in Quanochontaug, Rhode Island 
will offer time and space to be with the parable of the sea reflected in 
our lives. Limit: 25 persons. Fee: $50.00. For more information, please 
call 884-7676 or 783-2871 - Monday to Friday between 8:30 AM and 4:30 PM. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Friday, September 24 
Film, "Advice and Consent" Boathouse 

Sunday, September 26 
Fall Outdoor Concert 
Theatre Auditions 

Wakehurst Grounds 
Little Theatre 

Film, "Advice and Consent" Boathouse 

Wednesday, September 29 
N.E . Assoc . of City and 

7 PM 

2 PM 
6:30 PM 
7 PM 

Town Clerks Fall Conf. Ochre Court, First Floor 6-7:30 PM 
Student Nurse Organization O'Hare Room 206 7:45 PM 

Mee t ing 

Friday, October 1 
Wedding Rehearsal­

Carolyn Booth 
Film, "Modern Times" 
President's Reception 

Saturday, October 2 
New York City Bus Trip 
Wedding-Carolyn Booth 
Film Festival for Children 
Faculty Art Show Reception 
Film, "The Gold Rush" 

An AA/ EO Ins t itution 
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Ochre Court Chapel 
Boathouse 
Ochre Court 

Miley 
Ochre Court Chapel 
T.B. Room, O'Hare 
Cushing Gallery 
Boathouse 
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6 PM 
7 PM 

6-8 PM 

6:30 AM 
12 Noon 
1:30 - 3:30 PM 
5-7 PM 
7 PM 
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